

Present	Apologies	Absent
Mr P Denard (Chairman)	Mr P Butterworth	Mr DR Easterbrook
Mr A Clements	Mr E Staines	
Mr F Courtenay	Mr C Webber	
Mr P Ley	Mr S Robinson (District Councillor)	
Mr B Millar	Mrs L Hellyer (County Councillor)	
Mr A Rickard		
PCSO Sandra Brown		

The Chairman noting a quorum was present declared the meeting open.

As PCSO Sandra Brown had another meeting to go onto the Chairman invited her to speak first and welcomed her to the meeting. PCSO Sandra Brown informed the council the Speed check in the Parish had not been completed yet. From Police reports there has been 1 crime of Common Assault, 1 Road Traffic incident, 2 Welfare, 1 Missing person and a flood and tree in the road. If anyone reports a crime always get a log number and make a note of the date. Tom Carrick neighbourhood watch man sends email each month. A PCSO is only required to attend one meeting a year unless requested but must be given 3 days or more notice to be able to attend. Chairman thanked her for attending.

- Item 1. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Councillors: Butterworth, Staines & Webber and District Councillor Robinson & County Councillor Hellyer.
- Item 2. TO CONSIDER AND APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD on 8th November 2017 in Huntshaw Hall. It was suggested to ask Councillor Hellyer if there was any update on the bus shelter at Huntshaw Cross. Councillor Courtenay pointed out, following the recent ditch clearing, the contractors had been told to tip in Councillor Courtenay's gateway but instead tipped in the layby in his lane which is the only available passing place. Item 6, Councillor Denard reported the dispute between the Church and the Hall over the use of the Hall's toilet for people attending the Church had now been resolved, said he had approached Trevor Johns, Chairman of the Hall and given the go ahead by Gill Easterbrook and so was happy for the grant from the Parish Council to proceed. All in favour.
- Item 3. TO CONSIDER MATTERS ARISING not covered by following Agenda Items. Chairman pointed out the Church Preservation Group at Alverdiscott Appears to have gone a bit quiet recently. The Parish Council Grant is purely for the Churchyard upkeep. Graham & Liz White have agreed to oversee it. Councillor Courtenay suggested putting a note in the Local Rag to thank Brian Andrew for the way he keeps all the grass around the Church looking so well kept. Height of shed at Hyleward has not been sorted, Councillor Sam Robinson has been looking into why and has been in touch with Andy at

Torrige District Council but as yet has heard nothing back. All in favour.

- Item 4 **REPORTS**
4.1 Visiting County Councillor – There was none
4.2 Visiting District Councillor - There was none
4.3 Parish Clerk – Nothing to report.
- Item 5 **QUESTIONS**
There was none
- Item 6 **BUSINESS BROUGHT FORWARD AT DISCRETION OF CHAIRMAN**
Chairman pointed out the Clay Pigeon shooting at South Down has gone out of business so Environmental Health have informed. They will fulfil any bookings they have already and then finish. New man at Knockworthy House is an IT man and is trying to get good internet to Huntshaw. Air Band (used to be Wild Wide Web) is also trying to get the area covered. It was suggested could we use the Tap Fund for this use and for the Bus Shelter? Councillor Clements felt Yarnscombe would not be interested in using their entitlement for the purpose so probably best to get the internet for Huntshaw.
- Item 7 **FINANCE**
No transactions
- Item 8 **PLANNING**
8.1 Examination Committee Report
 All In Favour
- Item 9 **FIX THE DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING in Huntshaw Hall for Wednesday 14th March 2018**
All in Favour

Signed: P Denard This 10th Day of January

2018

